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NHECC-1-6-16 Meeting Notes continued

NHECC-1-6-16 Meeting Notes

Announcements:

--Allyx announced that the next Fair Haven Spring Stroll will be held again this year.  She invited organizations that would like to participate to contact her for more information.  The flyer handed out at the meeting is attached. 

--Janet Alfano announced the Shamrock 5k Road Race to benefit The Diaper Bank.  Folks can contribute to her run or join  the run themselves!

--Sue Logston announced that Gateway Early Learning Center has hired a new Director--Sarah Videll who will begin work on January 22nd.  The college also hired another full time faculty member.   

--Jennifer announced that Jayne Gary has been appointed by the Mayor as the new Council Co-Chair.  This is Jayne’s first meeting in her new position.  

December Council Meeting minutes: Bob Windom made a motion to accept the minutes, seconded by Alison Wunderstall, approved by the Council.

At next month’s Council meeting, Jayne Gary, Elizabeth Teller and Christine Nelson will provide an overview of the Racial Equity Summit they attended this Fall.  Graustein Memorial Fund sponsored any CT Discovery Community members interested in attending.  

Dr Reginald Mayo Center

Eliza Halsey provided an overview of the City Transformation Plan (CTP).  Eliza and Jennifer co-chair the Early Childhood plank of the plan, of which the Council has helped to shape.  One goal of the plan is to improve access to high quality early childhood programs.  

Kim Johnsky, Director of Instruction and representing the NHPs is overseeing the NHPS early childhood department. She joined us to discuss the Dr Mayo Early Childhood Center.  

Kim distributed copies of the floor plans of the building.  An artist rendering of the building’s exterior was displayed.  The building is projected to be completed in July 2016.    

Description of the building: 

There will be 28 classrooms on 2 floors, (approx 900sq ft/room). There are elevators in the building.  There will be a library and a large gross motor room on each floor.  There will be 3 outdoor playgrounds.

Operations:

The building has a maximum capacity for 565 children.

 Six of the classrooms will be for children with special needs who require a certified special education teacher.  These rooms will be spread through out the building.   All classrooms will be lead by certified teachers.    The plan is to have 1 principal (job posted 1-5-16),  4 education leaders-one for each of the 4 quadrants, and 4 coaches.  Five social workers and 2 nurses will be located in the building.  While there is a kitchen, food will be brought in by the NHPS central kitchen.   Children will enter through the main entrance. 

The program will be 6-6.5 hrs/day and children will be tiered so that arrival and departure times are staggered.  

Kim told the council of her visit to a Head Start center in Lowell, MA which has a similar demographic as New Haven.  The center is a 3 story building with infants, toddlers and preschoolers.   The Head Start Regional Office suggested she visit.  She was impressed with the order and the classroom quality.  Others from New Haven are scheduled to visit.  

Discussion with the Council:

Will this expand prek capacity in the city?  The Mayo center will absorb ECLC and the Helene Grant Center on the Boulevard.  The district may maintain the Zigler Center although the original plan was to close it.  All these buildings are leased and closing them reduces the amount of rent that has to be paid.  

Will children be placed in classrooms by neighborhood? TBD

Allyx noted that 22 classrooms for typical peers can only serve 440 children with an additional 60 children in 6 special education classes for a maximum of 500 children.

What is the pedagogy?  Is there a particular curriculum that will be used?

The curriculum will be play-based.  Superintendent Harries is committed to play-based learning and to increasing the number of classroom teachers in both prek and kindergarten who are trained to implement strategies that increase executive functioning in children.  The long term plan is to have play-based instruction in prek-grade 2.

Will this be all Head Start children or will there be SR spaces integrated in the classrooms? TBD

Will there be transportation provided for the children?  This is still being discussed at the district.  Certainly, children in the Hill and other neighborhoods not within walking distance will need transportation.  

Kim noted that the children in Lowell MA were not bussed.  The upside of this:  parents are in the building engaging with staff, learning themselves, with more opportunities to be active participants in their child’s education as well as the Center. 

Others noted that getting to the center may be extremely difficult for some families.  

Janice Gruendel noted that in her look at NHPS data, including attendance  of NHPS Head Start children, it was low.  Need to ask why?  What are the barriers to consistent attendance?  Transportation? Homeless families? Trauma and other family issues? 

Can these obstacles be addressed by increasing the number of social workers, mental health services and finding creative ways to engage parents and support them as they address these vulnerability issues?  Can we look at the Lowell model for the ratio of families to social worker ? 

Can bus monitors be trained to support the transition/separation issues that arise, especially at the beginning of the year.

This will be a missed opportunity if we don’t have good planning and take advantage of the wealth of expertise and support in the community.  

How can the Council be helpful?  Can the QE committee help with supporting quality?  Other NHECC committees can also discuss and recommend/support other helpful strategies.  

Kim Harris—how can the community help the district with providing extended hours of service for working families who need a full day (10hrs), full  year (12 months) program?

Cordelia—seek out the residents of Dixwell for input.  NHPS did a presentation to the Dixwell Management team initially, it would be good idea to meet with Dixwell groups now that there are policies in place and more info.  

ACTION STEPS:  Cordelia will provide NHPS with a contact list of groups to engage. 

Janice Gruendel:--update on social impact bonds/pay for success.  Jennifer gave overview---Mayor Harp wants all children to have a prek experience. 

There is an opportunity to apply for funding for a feasibility study.  NH pursuing outside funding for the feasibility study.

JG has a powerpoint on pay for success that she will share with Jennifer and council members can request.

The goal of pay for success is to leverage private funding to implement evidenced-based programs that will clearly show improved outcomes for children and reduced costs in future education costs.

New Haven:  review of data shows there are enough prek spaces for 4 year olds.  The prek issues appear to be poor attendance and enrollment.  New Haven may consider applying for funding for earlier ages—birth to three?  There are several evidenced based home visiting programs in New Haven—from light touch to intense models.  MOMS Project an example of light touch as is Nurturing Families’ PAT, while Child First and Minding the Baby are models of intense interventions.  What outcome data we use?  Evidenced-based developmental screenings may be one indicator of progress. Will need more measures.

Application is due February 16th.  Five to 6 cities will be selected.  It will be very competitive. Last year, Institute for Child Success funded 8 cities were selected.    The application is 8 questions and a feasibility study is not necessary if there is enough data to support the application.  Janice spoke with DSS which is interested in NH applying.

ACTION STEPS: Jennifer will give Council members Janice’s contact info and links to the information she mentioned

State 2Gen 

The next meeting is January 27th, not January 7th.  Jayne gave a brief summary of the last state meeting.  

New Haven must determine the geographic area that will be the focus of our application. This is expected to serve approximately 56 families.  Partners so far:  Early Head Start, Gateway Community College and Regional Workforce Development.  

Alison reminded all that the New Haven Planning Group must include parents.  

NEXT COUNCIL MEETING:

FEBRUARY 3RD – WEDNESDAY—3-5PM

United Way of Greater New Haven
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New Haven Early Childhood Council 

School Readiness Office, 3rd floor

54 Meadow Street, New Haven, CT 06519

Phone: 203.946.7875     Fax: 203.946.2297
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